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Dear Friends in Christ,

Greetings from Haiti. By God’s grace, through His mercies, and by your prayers, we are all doing well. I want to
especially thank you for faithfully keeping us in your prayers and supporting us each month. Times are so very hard
right now, and I so gratefully appreciate all you have done.

Dina is ﬁnally over her bout with méaélést Pléaée keep hér in your praye-rs.wShe is having a ﬁme getting her strength A
back to make that long hike to school and back each day.

The school year is drawing to a close with their last day being June 20th. Pray for Gary, Andrew, Jimson, and My Love
as they have a particularly important time for them as they will be taking their government exams June 30th. Julianne
is hoping to start attending a culinary school during her summer break. Since she was a little girl this has been her
dream to become a baker. God has opened a door for her to attend! I pray it will all work out.

Over 80% of the schools throughout the country have had to close their doors, many because of gang activity in their
area. It has become a day-by-day decision in many other areas. We praise the Lord how he has protected us in our area
as our students walk up and down these rough mountains each day. They come from miles behind me, and we are only
halfway to the school.

On Sunday, April 27th, the Baptist Macedonia Churches in and near Petit Goave had a special Sunday to: “Give God

the Glory and Honor." This year they chose us here at Baptiste Macedonia des Clairin to be their host. It was our first
time having everyone here who could attend. What a blessing to see those who served with Terry and me in the village!

Our youth choir sang, and each church represented had a special song. It was beautiful. Pastor Louis Jean Wildher, of
Leglise Baptiste la Vérité, brought the message. It was so very clear and to the point. God gave us a very blessed time,
and we all needed it! "To God Be the Glory!"

Please keep us in your prayers and pray also for:

e Pastor Demil and Fré Noé, who are so very faithful being with us each Sunday.
e For those who bring up our supplies and help us so much: Tison (our bakery man), Jeso, Angelo, Fritzner and
Rolanne. God has given us so much in them!

May God bless your day. Truly without His Grace and Love we could not do anything!

Under His Wings,
Connie Anderson
Haiti
Sending Church:
Pastor Jim Shihady
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